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In 1919, after military service, I was employed as a stenographer by Dr. McBuire
in the International High Commission, in the Treasury Department Building, in
preparation for “he Second Pan American Financial Congress, which met in
Jenuary 1920, He was in charge of the full preparation for the Conference and
had as his top assistant Dr. Guillermo A, Sherwell. I entered the ¥SS in the
winter of 1919-20. Dr. Sherwell was my 3panish teacher. A few months ago the
"Maryknoll"™ Missionary Magazine published two quotations from Dr. Sherwell's
Life of Simon Bolivar, 1921 Washington. It reminded me of the book and I wrote
to my long-time friend Miss Grace Hamelin of Whitman, Massachusetts, about it
and she sent me the copy of Dr. Sherwell had presented to her. 3She had done the
orizinal dictation and tyving of the mss. for him. It was Miss Hamelin who

took the original memorandum on the roreifn Service School suggestion from Dr.
McGuire, I found her initials on the original carbon which I turned over to

Dr. Coutinho. If the GU Library does not have Dr. Sherwell's book, I am sure
that mMiss Hamelin will be glad to have it repose there.

very truly yours,
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C. S. Tenley.

Encl osures.



